THE HAYDEN TOWN COUNCIL MEETS ON MONDAY, July 15, 2024 5:30 P.M. 520 N. VELASCO AVENUE HAYDEN, ARIZONA 85135 FOR A PUBLIC HEARING

The Public Hearing was started at 5:30 p.m.

Present: Mayor Dean Hetrick, Vice-Mayor Bobby Smith, Council Member Thomas Lagunas

Not Present: Council Members Bernardino Cruz, Council Member Robert Marquez

Staff: Town Attorney Stephen Cooper, General Superintendent Gary Cruz, Police Chief Brian Marquez, Fire Chief Angel Cruz, Senior Center Director Anita Hinojos, Finance Director Teresa Williams

Audience: Kevin Ramirez

Consideration of the proposed Town of Hayden Property Tax Levy, Budget and Truth in Taxation for Fiscal Year 2024-2025

Mayor Hetrick called the public hearing, and asked if there was any questions or comments on this item. Finance Director Teresa Williams addressed the Mayor and Council and stated that the proposed budget for fiscal year 24-25 was at a \$12,000,000 and she also mentioned that the Tax Rate will remain the same, Property Tax will have approximately a decrease of \$70,000.

Mayor Hetrick asked if there was any more questions or comments on this item.

The Public Hearing was adjourned 5:40 p.m.

CERTIFICATION

I hereby certify that the foregoing meeting minutes are true and correct. The Hayden Town Council held a Public Hearing on the 15th day of July 2024. I further certify that the meeting was duly called and held and that a quorum was present.

8-19-24 Date

Nancy E. Hinojos, Deputy Town Clerk